
 

 
 
 

16th December 2022 
 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
As the end of term approaches, I wish to thank you for your on-going support and commitment. This first term has been very 
busy, and extremely rewarding. I am very proud of the students and staff for all that they have achieved this term. I am restored 
by the sense of goodwill, understanding, care and kindness amongst students and staff for each other and for the wider 
community. I would also like to update all parents/carers on some matters of school organisation.  
 
ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY 
We set every student a minimum attendance target of 95%, with the hope that every student is as close to 100% as possible. I 
am very grateful for your support by ensuring absence is kept to a minimum and that all non-urgent appointments are made 
outside of school hours.  I appreciate this can be difficult, however students finish at 2.25pm on Thursday and Friday which does 
allow most of Thursday and Friday afternoons for non-urgent appointments. Holiday bookings should be made to coincide with 
school holiday periods.  
 
REPORTS 
A separate letter will be sent to parents detailing the schedule for student school reports. For parents of Post 16 students, you will 
soon be receiving your child’s full Annual Report.  We ask that you take time to sit down with your child to discuss with them 
the areas in which they have performed well and those areas requiring further progress. If you are concerned or wish to discuss 
your child’s progress in any subject or across a range of subjects, please do not hesitate to contact the school, to arrange an 
appointment or a phone call. The email address for each subject teacher is available on the school website. 
Please be reassured that if we have any concerns about your child’s learning progress, or wellbeing, we will contact you to 
discuss our concerns. 
 
PARENT TEACHER MEETINGS 
A separate letter has been sent to parents detailing the schedule for parent teacher meetings in January 2023. 
 
Year 14 Parent / teacher meeting   Wednesday 31st August 2022 

Year 13 Parent / teacher meeting  Thursday 5th January 2023 

Year 12 Parent / teacher meeting   Friday 26th August 2022 

Year 11 Parent / teacher meeting  Friday 6th January 2023  

Year 10 Parent / teacher meeting  Friday 6th January 2023  

Year 9 Parent / teacher meeting   Thursday 16th March 2023 

Year 8 Parent / teacher meeting  Thursday 16th March 2023 

 
We would strongly encourage parents to avail of the opportunity to attend the parent teacher meetings in January and March 
2023, to discuss the details of their child’s assessment outcomes, test results, effort made in class, behaviour for learning and 
guidance on how to improve progress in learning. Students may accompany their parent / guardian to parent teacher meetings. 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Thank you to all parents for your support with school uniform. We receive many compliments into school about how well our 
students are presented. We expect all students to continue to present to the highest standards when we return in January 2023 
and to be fully compliant with our school dress code. For full details of our school uniform, please visit our school website. 
 
We include piercings and long nails as part of the school’s uniform policy. By way of a reminder, students are not permitted to 
have nose rings, eyebrow, lip, or upper ear piercings. Students will be asked to remove them. It is often cited that the piercing 
cannot be removed for several weeks as it has only just been done. It is our expectation that this is taken into consideration and 
that students are mindful of the 8 weeks of summer holiday that allow ample time for the piercing to heal. This applies to all 
students, including Sixth Form. 
 
All students in Year 8-14 are not allowed to have long nails and will be asked to have them shortened with immediate effect. 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
SAFEGUARDING / CHILD PROTECTION 
Details of the school safeguarding procedures can be found on our school website under the ‘pastoral’ heading where our 
procedures and policy are detailed.  This policy and procedures document is available in hardcopy for all parents who request it.  
To gain a hardcopy of this document please contact the school reception who will send one to you free of charge.  For parents 
who visit the school there is also a hardcopy of the policy in the reception area for consultation at any time.   Should anyone have 
a safeguarding or child protection concern please contact a member of the safeguarding team here at the school. Policy summary 
enclosed. 
 
Please consult our school website to find details of those organisations that are available to offer support, particularly over the 
holiday period when the school is closed. 
 
MOBILE PHONES 
Please ensure that you have read and are aware of our updated Mobile Phone Policy and procedures, which are available on our 
school website. 
 
CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY 
Please note: School finishes for all students on Wednesday 21st December 2022 at 12.00 noon. Buses will be available at this 
time. A ‘grab and go’ lunches will also be available for students.  
 
School re-opens for ALL students at 8.45am on MONDAY 9th January 2023 for another busy term. 
 
Our school calendar, available on our digital platforms, has been reviewed and updated considering the current industrial action. 
 
We have endeavoured to minimise disruption to learning in Term 2, so that students will be in school for the maximum number 
of days possible. However, in the current context, our plans are agile, and we will respond to circumstances as they evolve.  
 
CHRISTMAS WISH 
Finally, I would like to wish all who belong to our school and local community a very Happy Christmas and a Peaceful New 
Year. We have been busy creating some festive cheer within the school through our Model Christmas schedule of activities.  We 
also remember all those who, for whatever reason, find this a sad and difficult time of year. We keep them in our thoughts and 
prayers. I hope and pray that you all have a lovely holiday, stay safe and take time to rest and relax with family and friends.   
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
 
 
Ms Paula Stuart 
Principal 
Encl.  
Safeguarding and Child Protection Policy Summary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To access Belfast Model School for Girls Privacy notice or GDPR policy please see our school website at 
www.belfastgms.org 
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